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Dear Executive Officer Lucchesi: 

 
The North American Submarine Cable Association (NASCA) respectfully 

submits the following comments on the proposed OGPP update. 

NASCA requests that cable burial verification surveys (4th bullet, line 26 and 
27, page ES-3) should be excluded from the OGPP Update.  These surveys are 
required as a mitigation measure of permits granted by the CSLC for the initial 
installation of the cables.  To our knowledge none of the burial verification surveys 
that have been completed in California State waters have ever applied for, or been 
granted, a Geophysical Survey Permit by the CSLC.  NASCA feels this is completely 
appropriate given the fact that the equipment used to locate the cable does not create 
or use sound in any way to determine depth of burial.  NASCA and its member 
companies would gladly work with the CSLC to develop more appropriate protocols 
for cable burial verification surveys should they be excluded from the OGPP Update. 

Should you not grant our first request, NASCA requests the addition of 
equipment used in cable burial verification surveys, which are conducted periodically 
as a condition of permits granted by the CSLC by several NASCA member 
companies, be added to the list if equipment that may be used on a 24 hour per day 
basis (MM BIO-4).   

If you have any questions about this submission, kindly contact the undersigned 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
  
Robert Wargo 
President  
NASCA 

 




